Notes from EEBF 3rd Feb 2011

10:30 – 12:45 NE offices in Cambridge

Present: Catherine Weightman (NE), Steve Scott (FC), Richard Rafe (NE), Michelle Russell (NE), Gen Broad (Suffolk LBAP), Scott Perkin (Norfolk LBAP), Fabiola Blum (Cambs and Peter LBAP), Catherine Wyatt  (Herts LBAP), Mark Iley (Essex LBAP), Rebecca Banks (Essex LBAP), Chris Panter (UEA), Ian Hirst (EA), Liz Anderson (LA rep), Mike Drew (AW), Andrea Kelly (Broads authority), Ellie Dickson  (WT), Jennifer Faulkner (NT), Alan Wheeler (Landscape East), Martin Horlock (LRCrep), 

Apologies David Hooton (Deer Initiative), Delia Shannon (Aggregates Industries), Martin Baker (Wildlife Trusts), Phil Burston (RSPB), Heather Webb (Beds LBAP), Will Akast (rep Ian Hirst) Simon Odell (rep Alan Wheeler), Ben Hammond (BTCV)
 EEBF update and The Fens IBDA  
Many LBAP partnerships have not got a secure future, with NE and LA funding cuts.  EEBF is still functioning as an information exchange for those organisations delivering biodiversity in EoE.   

The Fens Integrated Biodiversity Delivery Area is developing and engaging with a wide range of partners.  It is now working upon developing external funding bids, having asking partners to complete a funding proforma.  
Alan Wheeler from Landscape East highlighted the need for the biodiversity community to engage with the process that Natural England are leading upon, writing detailed information on each National Character Area.  The Brecks NCA is to be completed first and used as an example

 Presentation on the Brecks Biodiversity Audit by Chris Panther UEA.
This was very informative and clear on this exciting piece of work.   The Broads authority is also undertaking an audit, using UEA and the same methodology.  
 ‘Killer Shrimp’  Ian Hirst, EA, gave a detailed account from when the Killer Shrimp was reported at Grafham Resevoir and the events that followed.  Discussions followed on the need to be prepared for invasive species outbreaks.  
 Update of EoE LRC, Martin Horlock.  As a group the EoE LRCs are in regular contact and working together on common objectives eg data standards.
  EEBF website, a brochure on the achievements of BAP targets in EoE 1996 – 2010.  This is a downloadable easy to read document.  Also there is a power point presentation on this document, so partners can easily show how their BAP delivery fits into the regional picture.
Action Point – request for information on how this data was derived by AK, SS to send. 

  A view of what NE biodiversity delivery may look like in the future, Richard Rafe.  Very limited clarity from NE as effected by the Defra cuts, what the new England Biodiversity Strategy may look like and the launch of the Natural Environment White Paper.
   Future role of EEBF – limited discussion as NE, EA and FC roles are changing and uncertainty of the future of some LBAPs.
The meeting was followed by a funding workshop, which had been requested previously by EEBF members.
Next meeting will also include a field trip looking at some Breckland sites on the 7th April.  

